
BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
Big Horn Counly I Blghorncounty@bighorncountymt.gov

March 22,2024

Jon Tester
Senate Hart Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

RE: Amendment to Crow Water Rights Settlement Act of 2010

Dear Senator Tester:

The Big Horn County Commissioners were approached by the Crow Nation to
request that we provide your office with comments on the proposed amendments to
the Crow Water Rights Settlement Act of 2010 that are ready for introduction at
Congress. We have been provided information on the amendments that primarily
revise the method to deliver clean drinking water to Crow Reservation
communities and to extend the deadline to exercise the right to develop
hydropower on the Yellowtail Afterbay Dam.

Further, we understand that no revisions to the improvement of Crow Reservation
irrigation projects, which are vital to the Big Horn County economy, are included
in the amendments and that these improvements have commenced and will
continue as described in the 2010 Crow Water Rights Settlement Act.

We do not wish to interject or interfere in the Crow Nation's implementation of its
Water Rights Settlement. Thus, we support the Crow Nation's determination that
the amendments to the 2010 Act serve the best interests ofthe Crow Nation and
the Crow Reservation population all of which are within Big Horn County and
adjacent counties.

Sincerely,

rry Vandersloot ge Real Bird III Lawrence Big Hair
MemberMember

Po Box 908. Hordin, MT 59034

Presiding Officer

Office: (406) 665-9700 | bighorncountymt.gov
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BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
Blg Horn County I Bighorncounty@bighorncounlyml.gov

March 22,2024

Steve Daines
Senate Hart Offrce Building
Washington, DC 20515

RE: Amendment to Crow Water Rights Settlement Act of 2010

Dear Senator Danies:

The Big Horn County Commissioners were approached by the Crow Nation to
request that we provide your office with comments on the proposed amendments to
the Crow Water Rights Settlement Act of2010 that are ready for introduction at
Congress. We have been provided information on the amendments that primarily
revise the method to deliver clean drinking water to Crow Reservation
communities and to extend the deadline to exercise the right to develop
hydropower on the Yellowtail Afterbay Dam.

Further, we understand that no revisions to the improvement ofCrow Reservation
irrigation projects, which are vital to the Big Horn County economy, are included
in the amendments and that these improvements have commenced and will
continue as described in the 2010 Crow Water Rights Settlement Act.

We do not wish to interject or interfere in the Crow Nation's implementation of its
Water Rights Settlement. Thus, we support the Crow Nation's determination that
the amendments to the 2010 Act serve the best interests ofthe Crow Nation and
the Crow Reservation population all of which are within Big Horn County and
adjacent counties.

Sincerely,

arry Vandersloot rge Real Bird III Lawrence Big Hair
MemberMember

Po Box 908. Hordin, MT 59034

Presiding Officer

Office: (406) 665-9700 | bighorncountyml.gov
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